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The Rabbi and his wife were assigned to 
their first Congregation to reopen a shul in 
Brooklyn.   They arrived in February, excited 
about their opportunities.  When they  saw 
the Shul it was very run down and needed 
much work.  They set a goal to have 
everything done in time for the Purim 
Service. 
 
They worked hard , repairing, plastering, 
painting, etc.  They were ahead of schedule 
when a severe  snowstorm hit the area.  
After the storm the Rabbi went to the Shul 
and his heart sank when he saw all the 
damage the storm had done to the building.  
A large area of plaster had fallen off the front 
wall of the sanctuary just behind the pulpit.  
The Rabbi cleaned up the mess on the floor 
and headed home. 
 
On the way home he passed a flea market 
and stopped in.  One of the items was a 
beautiful handmade crocheted tablecloth 
with a Mogen David embroidered in the 
center of the tablecloth.  It was just the right 
size to cover the hole in the wall where the 
plaster had fallen off.  He purchased the 
tablecloth. 
 
 
(Article continued on page 8) 

Upcoming JRLW March 

Events 
 
2rd Wed. Na’Amat Reg Mtg  
4th Fri. Conservative Svcs
 Interfaith 
7th Mon.  Newsletter Deadline 
12th Sat Conservative Svcs CH 2 
14th Mon JRLW Board Meeting 
15th Tue Great Songs of the 20th Cent. 
15th Tue. Na’Amat Bd Mtg 
16th Wed Hadassah Meeting  
20th Sun JRLW Breakfast Forum 
23rd Wed B’nai B’rith Bd Mtg  
24th Thu JRLW Singles 
27th Sun Hadassah New Member Tea 
29th Tue Lessons learned from the 
 Holocaust 

 

Religious Services 

Snapshot 

 
JRLW together with Shaare Tefila 
Congregation, are conducting services every 
Sunday morning at 8:45 AM and minyans 
Sun thru Thu 7:30 PM in the Clubhouse II 
Café’. 

  
Friday February 4th evening Conservative 
Shabbat Services 8 PM at Interfaith 
Chapel.  Services will be led by Rabbi Gary 
Fink.  Ed Laskin  will lead the Choir.  Services 
will be sponsored by B’nai B’rith. 
 

(Continued on Page 2) 
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PLEASE VISIT THE JRLW WEB SITE  -  http://jrlwmd.org 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
We had our first board meeting since I became 
president and I am looking forward to meeting 
you at the next board meeting on June 2. I want 
to meet as many of our members as I can and 
get their input for future functions and programs.

We are still looking for additional board members 
and committee chairpersons to fill vacancies. 

We need your help if this organization is going to 
continue to function properly. It will only take a 
few hours of your time per month.

The Health Expo was a huge success! Please 
be prepared for next year’s 50th Anniversary of 
Leisure World.

The Woman’s Shabbat was an overwhelming 
success thanks to Joan Engleman and her 
committee. I am going to talk to our Religious 
Committee about having another special day 
after the New Year.

The Israeli Independence celebration was also a 
huge success. I want to thank Fred Shapiro for 
all the work he did in promoting this wonderful 
program and Cantor’s Concert.

The Shavuot Service and the dedication of our 
new Torah was a wonderful experience.

My thanks to Barbara Firestone for her donation 
of the beautiful silver breast plate for our new 
Torah.

There will be a special event on June 16 
concerning special trips for JRLW members to 
Israel.

We are still taking donations to our Torah and 
prayer book funds and for Tzedakah.

JUNE DATES
2	 Tues	-	 JRLW Bd Mtg CH II 7 pm
3	 Wed	- 	NA’AMAT End of Year Celebration
3	 Wed	-	 JWV Mtg CH I 10 am
3	 Wed	-	 Hadassah Bd Mtg CH I 10 am
5	 Fri	 -	� JRLW Reform Shabbat Svc Interfaith 

Chapel 7:30 pm
6	 Sat	 -	� Study w/Rabbi Samber CH II 9:15 am
10	Wed	-	� Movie: “A Touch of Spice” CH II 1:30 

pm
13	Sat	 -	 JRLW Shabbat Svc CH II 9:15 am
14	Sun	 -	 JWV Brunch CH I 15:15 am
15	Mon	-	� Hadassah Study Group CH I 1:30 pm
17	Wed	-	 Hadassah Luncheon CH I 11:30 am
20	Sat	 -	� Study w/Rabbi Samber CH II 9:15 am
23	Tue	 -	 Movie “Flory’s Flame” CH II 1:30 pm
27	Sat	 -	� Study w/Rabbi Samber CH II 9:15 am
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There will not be any Sunday brunches for June, 
July, August and September.

I am listed in the phone book if you want to call 
me and my new email address will be published 
shortly.

Do not forget – We are going to National’s Park 
on June 25th. Contact Neil Ross for tickets.

Have a wonderful summer! 

Shalom,

Larry Sperling
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THE DEADLINE FOR THE
JULY NEWSLETTER IS JUNE 10.
ANY ARTICLE SENT IN AFTER
THAT DATE WILL APPEAR IN
THE AUGUST NEWSLETTER.

DO NOT CALL!!
To prevent unwanted calls from 
telephone solicitors, call this number 
from your phone and/or cell phone: 

1-888-382-1222. This will prevent such calls 
for five years. Be certain to call from the 
telephone from which you want to block the 
calls. If you receive the unwanted calls 31 
days after registering your phone, you can 
register your complaint at donotcall.gov. This 
is a service of FCC.

GROUP E-MAIL
If you are interested in joining our group 
e-mail, but forgot to send me your e-mail 
address, you can still join.

It’s easy! Just e-mail me (that way I will be 
certain to get your correct e-mail address) at 
bernifc@juno.com. We will only e-mail you to 
notify you of important things like changes 
or delays in our programs or 
important announcements. We 
will not sell the list or use it for 
commercial advertising. 

SINGLES’ PAID-UP 
LUNCHEON

The Singles’ Paid-Up Luncheon 
will be held Thursday, June 
11, 2015 at 12:00 noon, in 
the Clubhouse I Chesapeake 

Room.

All are welcome. If you’ve paid your dues, 
there will be no charge. If you have not paid 
your dues, there will be an $18.00 charge.

Please call Kitty Atkin at 301-598-0450 
to let her know that you are coming. 
RESERVATIONS ARE A MUST! If your name 
is not on the list, you will miss a good time. 
The cut-off date for reservations is June 9. 
No reservations will be accepted after that 
date.

COMMUNITY BULLETIN 
BOARD

On the first and third Wednesday 
of each month, there is a day-long 
program, including lunch, held at 

Young Israel Shomrai Emunah, a satellite 
program of the JCCGW.

The highlight for June:

June 3: Michael Consoli performs The Art of 
the Basso in Opera and Song
*********************************************
Each Thursday there is a day-long program, 
including lunch, held at Har Tzeon-Agudath 
Achim, a satellite program of the JCCGW.

June Highlights Har Tzeon Agudath Achim:

Shakespeare performance by students of the 
Kehillat Montessori. Date and details to be 
announced.

Flower Power: Regina Berthold teaches us 
how to make beautiful flowers! Date to be 
announced

If you have any questions, call Linda Wechsler 
at 301-348-3893.
***************************************************

NEWSLETTER STAFF
Bernice Cohen – Editor

Shirley Griffin - Asst. Editor
Shirley Rosenhaft – Asst. Editor

Fred Shapiro – Business

Please patronize our advertisers.
Tell them you saw their ad here

in the JRLW Newsletter.
Their ads help pay the cost

of this Newsletter.



MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 

 

It’s time to renew your membership for Fiscal Year 2015-2016.  Please fill out the form below 
so we can make sure your information is correct. Make your checks payable to JRLW and mail 
to: 

Barbara Levin 
JRLW 
3200 N. Leisure World Blvd 
Apt 308 
Silver Spring, MD 20906 

 

______________Individual ($20)       ______________Couples ($40) 

Name: ___________________________________________________ 

Address: _________________________________________________ 

Phone Number: _______________ Email Address: _______________ 

We appreciate your continued support.  If you have any questions or suggestions, please feel 
free to contact me at 301-598-2242 or bplevin@comcast.net. 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

 

LIFE MEMBER 

You may also want to consider becoming a Life Member.  Life Membership is a way of 
showing support and commitment to JRLW.  It also means you do not have to pay your annual 
dues.  The chart below shows the cost of Life Membership and is based on Age. 

Age     Cost 

64 and under--------------- $375 
65-69------------------------$300 
70-74------------------------$285 
75-79------------------------$225 
80-84------------------------$175 
85-+-------------------------$100 
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EDITORIAL
I sat there horrified and heartbroken, staring 
at the television, unable to turn it off, the day 
the riots came to Baltimore.

Horrified at what I was seeing. Young people in 
their teens or early twenties throwing broken 
bits of cement at the police; hooded people 
walking in one door of CVS and coming out 
the other door carrying CVS bags filled with 
I-don’t-know-what. These were not hardened 
criminals. These were teens coming up to 
the camera to show what they had done and 
what they were going to do. Didn’t they know 
that by showing their faces on television they 
could be easily identified by the police? I 
don’t think they even had that in mind. They 
were enjoying themselves, grabbing and 
throwing. When they were finished taking 
everything they could from the CVS, they 
burned the building. Forty percent of the 
Baltimore police force is black. The young 
people were rioting about a perceived wrong 
by whites by throwing things at policemen of 
their own color.

I was thinking, “Where are their parents?” 
when I saw a mother come up and grab her 
son, yelling at him and dragging him away 
from the scene. I thought, “Good for her!” 
She was later admonished by the Washington 
Post pundit because she ‘beat’ her son. I 
was astounded when the reports came in 
showing people who had taken lawn chairs 
into the intersection--right in the middle of 
the intersection--and sat down to watch the 
show!

Of course, a wrong had been done that 
needed to be addressed. But not this way. 
Where were peaceful demonstrations? Where 
were the black leaders like Al Sharpton? 
Where were the black people to whom these 
youngsters would listen?

Then there were the pundits with their 
columns in the Washington Post who said the 

riots could be traced back to financially poor 
families; or that there was lead in the paint 
where these people had lived when they were 
young. Phooey! I know many people of my 
generation who grew up poor and didn’t turn 
to robbing and throwing rocks at policemen. 
Lead paint was in most homes. These cannot 
be excuses.

But, wait. Why am I writing about this in a 
newsletter of a Jewish organization? Here 
we are in a safe enclave, probably a half hour 
from where the action was taking place. I can 
quote passages such as “What happens to 
the least of us happens to the most of us.” Or, 
“Am I my brother’s keeper?” I could go on. But 
the real reason, at least to my way of thinking, 
is that we Jews are charged with Tikkun 
Olam. We are held responsible for healing or 
mending the world. When there is something 
so terribly wrong, it is our responsibility to try 
to help.

We can sit back and be smug because our 
children would never be part of this Baltimore 
action. But we can’t be certain, can we? 
Perhaps the young people in Baltimore were 
encouraged by adults. Certainly, the media 
could be charged with aiding and abetting, 
eager to show the world what was going on 
there.

Why did these people feel the need to 
demonstrate so violently? Perhaps the first 
step needs to be an open dialogue. Perhaps 
moral behavior should be taught as early as 
pre-school. Let us be part of the solution, not 
part of the problem.

A black person was wrongfully killed by the 
police. That was proven. But, please God, 
show us a way to correct all of this without 
violence. Let us Jews be a part of the healing. 
Please.
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ANNUAL JRLW NATIONALS  
BASEBALL OUTING  

JUNE 25,2015  

Included in the ticket price of $47.00  

 •  Game ticket (Sect. 227)  
 •  $15 food or souvenir credit  

• Bus ride from CH II and return  

Game starts at 4 PM  
Pickup at CH II at 2 PM  
Atlanta vs. Nationals  
Excellent seats under cover, located  
next to elevator and food concession  

Call Neil Ross @ 301-598-2994 to  
purchase tickets  
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HADASSAH
Barbara Eisen

On June 17 at noon we will hold a vegetarian 
Chinese Luncheon at the Hunan Delight 
Restaurant, 18220 Village Center Drive in 
Olney. Multiple delicious entrees will be 
served family style at tables for ten. We will 
also have door prizes and favors. The cost is 
$20. Your check payable to Hadassah should 
be sent to Barbara Eisen, 3200 N. Leisure 
World Blvd. #810, Silver Spring, MD 20906 
by June 12. Let us know whether you need a 
ride or can provide a ride to others when you 
send in your reservation. Everyone is invited, 
including men and women, members and 
non-members, and friends and relatives from 
outside Leisure World.

The Judaic Study Group will meet on 
Monday, June 15 at 1:30 pm in Clubhouse 
I. New members are welcome. The group is 
doing a series of studies called “Parsha of 
the Week.” For further information call Joan 
Lees (301-598-3768).

Our trip to the American Music Theatre in 
Lancaster is on Thursday, August 13. When 
we arrive in Lancaster, we will start by touring 
the Landis Valley Village & Farm Museum. 
Lunch will be served at the farm. Choices are 
vegetarian lasagna or eggplant parmesan. A 
choice of apple or blueberry pie with or without 
ice cream is available for dessert. After lunch 
we will proceed by bus to the American Music 
Theatre to see the musical revue “Inspire” 
featuring heart-warming music including 
songs made famous by artists such as Josh 
Groban, Celine Deon, Sarah Brightman and 
many others. The bus will start boarding at 
Clubhouse II at 7:30am. To join the trip send 
your check, $110 per person, payable to 
Hadassah, to Faye A. Freedman, 14 Finsbury 
Park Court, Silver Spring, MD 20906. Include 
your local phone number and lunch choices. 
The trip is open to all. For more information, 
call 301-598-9919.

MEMBERSHIP
It is that time of year when you have to join or 
renew your membership in Jewish Residents 
of Leisure World. 

There are many reasons for belonging to JRLW. 
We have religious services: once a month 
we have Friday evening Shabbat Services; 
once a month we have Saturday morning 
Shabbat Services. After these services we 
have refreshments and a social hour where 
you can visit with old friends or make new 
friends. On the Saturdays that we do not 
have services, Rabbi Samber holds a short 
service and a Torah study. We have services 
on all of the major Jewish holidays. On Rosh 
Hashannah and Yom Kippur we have both 
Conservative and Reform Services. We have 
Yiskor Services five times a year. This year 
we started a tradition of having a Women’s 
Shabbat service led by the women of JRLW.

But there is much more to our organization 
than religious services. We take trips: we go to 
the Nationals games. We go to the U.S. Naval 
Academy in Annapolis. We go to Atlantic City 
for a several nights’ stay. 

We hold a Passover Seder, which is especially 
nice for those of us who do not go to a relative 
or friend for the occasion. 

Once a year we have a Malavah Malka--
saying good-by to the Sabbath.

We have monthly brunches with entertainment 
except during summer months.

We collect food for MANNA, for those less 
fortunate than us.

We hold an annual Israeli celebration 
observance.

We are the umbrella organization for all of the 
Jewish organizations here in Leisure World.

We partner with the Jewish Community 
Center of Greater Washington to have movies 
monthly, and the yearly Health Expo.

We sponsor series of classes in Judaic topics.

We are the largest organization in Leisure 
World; and we offer all kinds of ways to 
connect with other Jewish people living here.



7

CANTOR’S CORNER 3
Cantor Mike Kravitz 

When I hadn’t heard from JEOPARDY! by 
February, 1995, I decided to go through the 
contestant process one more time. I had 
saved the tape I made a year earlier, and I 
played it over and over on the way to Atlantic 
City for the 3-minute/10 question qualifying 
test. Once again, I was sharp by the time I 
arrived. I was seated in the testing room 
almost immediately. I quickly scanned the 
questions once the clock had started and 
realized that 3 of the 10 questions were 
based on information that was on my tape; 
and that I knew those answers. In addition, a 
fourth question in the OPERA category was 
to name the opera that made its debut on 
NBC television on December 24, 1951, and 
I owned a copy of the record made from that 
production. A fifth question in LITERATURE 
was one I could answer because I had seen 
the movie based on the book and for which 
I owned the movie soundtrack. So, I only 
needed 2 of the remaining 5 questions to pass. 
I completed the test and went downstairs to 
wait for the names of people who had passed 
the test to be called. It was torture listening 
to a whole bunch of names other than mine – 
the list of names ended with “AND MICHAEL 
KRAVITZ.” I went back upstairs to get the 
date for my return to Atlantic City. I was given 
a date in April to take the 50-question test 
and, hopefully, play the mock game and talk 
to the producers.

When I returned in April, Glenn Kagan was 
back to oversee the testing process. I called 
out “hello, Glenn,” when I walked into the 
convention center testing room. Several 
hundred hopeful contestants were present. 
The written test started at 10 a.m. I passed 
and was given a 3:00 p.m. come-back time. 
I walked into the room at 3:00 p.m. and 
Glenn was there. Once again, I said “hello, 
Glenn,” and he responded immediately with 
“hello, Michael.” I thought that was a really 
good sign. He’d seen a whole lot of people 
between the time the written test had ended 
and my coming back, and he remembered 
my name. I was in the first group of 3 people 

to play the mock game. The JEOPARDY! 
team put out the categories and I couldn’t 
believe what I saw. Three of the 6 categories 
were OPERA, BROADWAY and CHEMISTRY. 
I couldn’t have picked 3 better categories 
had I been allowed to choose them myself. 
I was teaching Chemistry at the time, and 
those two music categories were among my 
strongest. It really was my lucky day. I ran the 
first 15 questions in those categories, got 1 of 
2 in the ART category, and at that point Glenn 
said “Michael, I want you to put down your 
signaling device so I can hear how the other 
players sound when they ring in.” I thought 
this, too, was a very good sign, and I left 
Atlantic City fairly confident that I would hear 
back from JEOPARDY!

The summer came and went, the fall came 
and went, New Year’s Day 1996 arrived and 
still no word from JEOPARDY! I had resigned 
myself that if I didn’t hear from them by 
February 1, I would try the process once 
again. On Friday, January 5, I had finished 
teaching my chemistry classes when the 
phone rang in the chemistry office. The phone 
call was for me. I recognized the voice on 
the other end. “Michael, this is Glenn Kagan 
from JEOPARDY! Congratulations, you made 
the show.” Finally, the call I hoped would be 
coming. JEOPARDY! wanted me in California 
for a taping on February 14. I paused – that 
was the 15th anniversary of my mother’s 
death on the Gregorian calendar. I thought 
about what she would have said and the 
first words that came to mind were “go get 
‘em, Michael.” I told Glenn I would be there 
and immediately made plans to step up the 
preparation process. I made a promise to 
myself that I would be ready to play when I 
got to California.

The story continues next month. And for 
those of you who wondered what the opera 
was that made its debut on NBC television 
on December 24, 1951, it was Giancarlo 
Menotti’s AMAHL AND 
THE NIGHT VISITORS.
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RECIPE CORNER         

JOSHUA’S SMOOTHIE

 A healthy, summer cooler

Ingredients:

1 cup almond milk
1 cut up peeled banana
3 strawberries
1 tbsp. peanut or almond butter

Place cut up banana and strawberries in a baggie and freeze overnight.
When frozen place fruit, almond milk and the peanut or almond butter in a
blender and blend until smooth. This makes smoothie for 2 servings.

HIGH HOLIDAYS
Although it is summertime, Allan Firestone, our Religious Vice-President, and his committee are 
hard at work preparing for the upcoming High Holidays. As usual, we will have Conservative 
and Reform Services for both Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur.

We will put the High Holiday ticket form in the July and August issues of our Newsletter.

If you wish to have an honor or an Alliyah for any of the services, please let Allan know. Also, if 
you would care to donate flowers for the Bimah, Allan would like to know.



TZEDAKAH, KIDDUSH AND 
ONEG DONATIONS

For information about Tzedakah, Oneg or 
Kiddush donations, please call Susan Weiss 
at 301-460-6030. Checks should be made 
out to JRLW and mailed to Susan Weiss, 3739 
Glen Eagles Drive, Silver Spring MD 20906. 

KIDDUSH

Brooke Grove Retirement Village made a 
donation for the Kiddush for the Women’s 
Shabbat service in May.

TZEDAKAH 
Maria and Ronald Tsimmerman in memory of
 their parents.

Yiskor donation by Marilyn and George 
Kessler.

Yiskor donation by Carol and Jack Lerner.

Irene and Leonard Silver to Zena Stoller in 
 memory of her beloved husband Bert Stoller.

Yiskor donation by Susan and Jerry Weiss.

Yiskor donation by Madeline and Fred 
Shapiro.

Yiskor donation by Sheila and Seymour 
Harnik.

Yahrzeit donation by Ben Sachs in memory of 
 his mother.

Yiskor donation by Sonya Korenblit.

Carole Jason sending get wishes to Selma 
 Warsaw.

Judy and Arthur Kirsch to Zena Stoller in
 memory of her husband Bert.

Yiskor donation by Larry Sperling.

Barbara Halpern wishes to Bob Kessler for a
 speedy and complete recovery.

Harriet and Stanley Garfinkle in loving memory
 of their son Jay Michael.
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Arlene and Jeff Kastil in memory of Estelle 
 Turtil.

Laura Heifferman in memory of Estelle Turtil.

Bernice Cohen in honor of Joan Engleman for
 her wonderful idea of a Women’s Shabbat.

Bernice Cohen in memory of Joy Podolsky. 

MAY RELGIOUS SERVICES
Reform Friday evening Shabbat Services will 
be held on June 5 at 7:30 pm. The Services 
will be held in the Interfaith Chapel. Rabbi 
Gary Fink will conduct the Services. The 
Choir will be led by Ed Laskin. An Oneg and 
social hour will follow the Services.

On Saturday morning, June 13, we will hold 
Shabbat Services in Clubhouse II at 9:15 
am. Services will be led by Cantor Kravitz. 
Hymie Rosenberg will chant the Haftorah. 
Naomi Kline will give the D’var Torah. The 
Torah Portion will be Shelach. There will be a 
Kiddush following the Service.

Rabbi Samber will lead a short service and 
Torah study on Saturdays June 6, 20 and 27 
at 9:15 am in Clubhouse II. All are welcome.
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It is good to see Nate Sternberg, Lucky 
Malamut and Jerry Weiss up and around.

Mazel tov to Kitty Atkin on the birth of her 
great granddaughter, born in May.

If you know of any good (or not so good) 
news that that you would like to share, please 
either call me at 301-598-0192 or e-mail me 
at bernifc@juno.com. We will be happy to 
print your information. Thanks.

        

TORAH MAINTENANCE 
AND PRAYER BOOK FUND

Individuals can be honored and loved ones 
memorialized with a contribution to the JRLW 
Torah Maintenance Fund or Prayer Book 
Fund for a minimum donation of $25.00 Send 
your check, made out to JRLW to Annette 
Cooper, 15107 Interlachen Drive, Apt. # 812, 
Silver Spring MD 20906.

PRAYER BOOK FUND: 

Jerry and Shirley Gordon in memory of their 
niece Margo Homan.
          

WE REMEMBER THEM
Our condolences to the famiies of the 

following:

Joy Podolsky
Hank Bishins
Estelle Cohen
Helen Kottler

May their memory be as a blessing.
         

GOOD AND WELFARE
Mazel Tov to Irene and Sydney Eichner on the 
birth of their great granddaughter June!

Dolly Solomon, former JRLW President, 
is being moved from Brooke Grove to the 
Hebrew Home. We hope she will be very 
happy in her new home.

Congratulations to Jacky Goldberg on the 
birth of her great granddaughter. Emery 
weighed 6.9 pounds and was born on 
Wednesday, April 29.

Anita Van Grack is celebrating the birth of her 
fifth great grandchild. We wish Anita a speedy 
recovery from her surgery.

Mazel tov to Janet and Sidney Lazar on the 
Bat Mitzvah of their granddaughter Chloe 
Kerwin.

Thanks to Joan Engleman and her crew for 
establishing the Women’s Shabbat. A great 
job! Thanks, also, to Brooke Grove Retirement 
Village for sponsoring the Kiddush and to 
Herron Printers for printing the program 
booklets without charge.

Eva Burger fell and broke her shoulder while 
at her daughter’s home. We wish her a speedy 
recovery.

Barbara Firestone recently received funds 
from Germany as a survivor of the Holocaust. 
She said that she could think of no better 
way to use this money than to beautify our 
new Torah. She has donated the lovely silver 
breast plate for the Torah. Thank you, Barbara 
for your loving gesture.

Joy and Bob Stromberg have a new great 
granddaughter. Congratulations!
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MORE
GRANDPARENTS

QVELLING 

Myriam Rofrano, granddaughter of Clare 
and Bernard Golub is graduating from Lynn 
University in Boca Raton, Fla. with a degree 
in Marketing and Advertising.
 
Jarod Golub, grandson of Clare and Bernard 
Golub, is graduating from Annandale High 
School in Annandale, Va. and will be attending 
University of Maryland School of Journalism 
in College Park, Md starting in 2016. For the 
year 2015-2016 he will be participating in 
Habonim Dror’s Workshop in Israel living on 
a Kibbutz, travelling and working with Israeli 
youth.

Allyson Nedzbala, granddaughter of Sally 
and Al Weisenfeld, is in her second year of 
her Master’s Degree in Mental Health. Allyson 
is one of only three candidates accepted 
into the internship at Sheppard-Pratt Health 
System Hospital.
 
Molly Friedman, granddaughter of Bernice 
Cohen, has been accepted into the University 
of Maryland Law School. Molly received a 
scholarship from the University of Maryland.

If you do not see your grandchild’s name here, 
don’t despair. We will have another chance to 
brag in the fall.

NA’AMAT NEWS
Ruth Reid

“June is busting out all over”. It is time to 
have our annual “end of the year” celebration. 
The event is on Wednesday, June 3, 11:30 
am. Since the ballroom is being renovated 
we have to celebrate in a smaller venue, the 
Chesapeake room (the Maryland room was 
unavailable to us). We will enjoy a light lunch 
followed by the awarding of the “Woman of 
the Year”. Once again, this will be a member 
who is most deserving of the award and who 
we are fortunate to have as an important 
member of our organization. At this event we 
hear our annual report and our plans for the 
coming year. 
 
NA’AMAT is always thinking of how we can 
fund raise and make it fun for our members. 
So we are planning a July indoor picnic 
and in August a dinner theater (matinee 
performance”). Flyers will be sent to all.
 
Just to remind you, June 30 closes out 
NA’AMAT’s the old year and July 1 begins the 
new year. 

The NA’AMAT board meeting is on Tuesday, 
June 16 at 10:30 am, in Clubhouse I.

THINK ISRAEL, THINK NA’AMAT!
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JRLW JCC & @ Leisure 
World 

 
Movie Matinee: “A Touch of Spice” 
[Rescheduled!] 
Greek with English Subtitles

Wednesday, June 10, 1:30 - 3:30 pm RSVP 
by 6/3
Clubhouse II Auditorium
Cost: $6 

A young Greek boy, whose grandfather, a 
culinary philosopher and mentor, teaches 
him that both food and life require a little 
salt to give them flavor; they both require “A 
Touch of Spice.” 

Fanis grows up to become an excellent 
cook and uses his cooking skills to spice 
up the lives of those around him. 35 years 
later he leaves Athens and travels back to 
his birthplace of Istanbul to reunite with his 
grandfather and his first love...only to realize 
that he forgot to put a bit of spice in his own 
life.

Movie Matinee: “Flory’s Flame” 
With Special Guest Appearance 
by Flory Jagoda and Protégé Susan Gaeta. 

Tuesday, June 23, 1:30 - 3:30 pm  
Clubhouse II Auditorium
Cost: $6 

“Flory’s Flame” is a compelling documentary 
about the life and music of world-renowned 
Sephardic composer and performer Flory 
Jagoda, interweaving her fascinating family 
history—from Spain through the Balkans and 
finally to the U.S.—with segments 
of her 90th birthday celebration concert at 
the Library of Congress. 

Stay afterwards for a discussion and mini 
concert by Flory and her protégé, Susan 

A Catholic, a Protestant, a Muslim, 
and a Jew were in a discussion 
during a dinner. 

Catholic: “I have a large fortune....I am going 
to buy Citibank!” 

Protestant: “I am very wealthy and will buy 
General Motors!” 

Muslim: “I am a fabulously rich prince.... I 
intend to purchase Microsoft!” 

They then all wait for the Jew to speak....

The Jew stirs his coffee, places the spoon 
neatly on the table, takes a sip of his coffee, 
looks at them and casually says: “I’m not 
selling.”

Grandmother

A Jewish grandma and her grandson 
are at the beach. He is playing in 

the water, she is standing on the shore not 
wanting to get her feet wet, when all of a 
sudden, a huge wave appears from nowhere 
and crashes directly over the spot where the 
boy is wading. 

The water recedes and the boy is no longer 
there. He has simply vanished. 

She holds her hands to the sky, screams and 
cries, “Lord, how could you? 

Haven’t I been a wonderful grandmother? 
Haven’t I been a wonderful mother? 
Haven’t I kept a kosher home? 
Haven’t I given to B’nai B’rith? 
Haven’t I given to Hadassah? 
Haven’t I lit candles every Friday night? 
Haven’t I tried my very best to live a life that 
you would be proud of?” 

A voice booms from the sky, “Okay, okay!” 

A few minutes later another huge wave 
appears out of nowhere and crashes on
the beach. As the water recedes, the boy is 
standing there, smiling, splashing around as 
if nothing had ever happened. 

The voice booms again. “I have returned your 
grandson. Are you satisfied?”

She responds, “He had a hat.” 
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HEALTH EXPO
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Our Physicians:
Dr. Bernard Rogus: General and Geriatric Urology

Dr. Richard Kurnot: General Urology
Dr. Anup Vora: General Urology and Urologic Oncology

Dr. Cheryl Shih: General Urology

Visit our beautiful new office and surgical center:
3801 International Drive, Suite 310

Silver Spring, MD 20906

301-598-9717  Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.

We Treat All Urologic Conditions Including: Bladder Control Conditions 
Enlarged Prostate (BPH) • Erectile Dysfunction • Hematuria 

Kidney Stones • Pelvic Pain and Pelvic Organ Prolapse • Peyronie’s 
Disease • Prostate, Bladder and Kidney Disorders and Cancers

CARING FOR THE RESIDENTS  
OF LEISURE WORLD

New Patients Welcome!

 

 
 

                         “We never want to be a  
burden to our children.” 

 
Learn how to protect yourself and your 

loved ones with a trained counselor/ 
mensch in the comfort of your home!!  

Mount Lebanon  
Jewish Cemetery 

9500 Riggs Road, Adelphi, MD 
 

Proudly Serving the Diverse Jewish Synagogues  
and Communities of DC, Montgomery and 

Prince George’s Counties for 70 years 
 

Morris Rodenstein 301-980-6115
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Partnering with national leaders in the field, we’ve set a 
new benchmark in memory support. Creatively designed 

programs stimulate memory and build independence and self-
esteem. Our community hums with a zest for living shared 
by residents and staff alike—in independent living, assisted 
living, memory support, rehabilitative care and nursing care.

Assisted living - memory support

because what surrounds you 
really matters.

simply 

DIFFERENT

Residential Cottages       Assisted Living       Skilled Nursing Care  

Memory support       Rehabilitation    

18100 Slade School Road, Sandy Spring, MD 20860
301-260-2320 or 301-924-2811  •  www.bgf.org   

	
   
 
	
  

	
  

Personal Attention in a Warm, Homelike Setting 
	
  

To Schedule a Tour Please Call: (240) 535-0597 
www.ALFREDHOUSE.com     ALFREDHOUSE@COPPER.NET 

 

AlfredHouse Eldercare offers 
assisted living for elders in eight 

assisted living homes in Montgomery 
County located in Silver Spring, 

Olney, Derwood and Rockville. Our 
homes are warm and comfortable, 
and provide a full range of services 

and amenities necessary for a 
healthy, safe and enjoyable  

quality of life.  

 

AlfredHouse Shalom 
Kosher Living Home  

located in Silver Spring in the heart of 
Kemp Mill’s Jewish Community.  

 

 

 

Avoid the winter weather        
related risks by calling            

301-598-2900 
to find out all about our          

End of the Year Specials & 
schedule your personal tour! 

     3701 International Drive . Silver Spring, MD 20906 
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Hines-Rinaldi
Funeral Home, Inc.

11800 NEW HAMPSHIRE AVENUE

Silver Spring

(301) 622-2290    
HinesRinaldiFuneralHome.com

plan ahead for

Peace of Mind.

We plan in advance for bar mitzvahs, 
weddings, retirement and many other  
life events. So doesn’t it make sense to 
also plan for the inevitable?
 
For information on pre-planning 
options and special rates for Jewish 
Residents of Leisure World members, contact  
Jamie T. Arthurs at (240) 463-6884 or  
Jamie.Arthurs@DignityMemorial.com. 

Exceptional Physicians.  
Focused on You.
MedStar Health at Leisure World Boulevard

Monday through Friday: 8 a.m. to 6 p.m.

3305 North Leisure World Blvd. 
Silver Spring, MD 20906 
301-598-1590 PHONE 
MedStarHealth.org/LW
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Jewish Residents 
of Leisure World
Silver Spring, Maryland 20906

TAKE 

ADVANTAGE 

OF THIS 

SPECIAL 

OFFER

Call 301.230.2222 or visit 
washingtonjewishweek.com/JRLW

It’s never too late to build the 
strong Jewish connection you want.

Washington Jewish Week is 
a newspaper that can help!

SUBSCRIBE NOW to get 10% OFF 
our already reduced senior rate!

52 issues 
for $32.40 (plus tax)
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800.399.5919 • sandyspringtrust.com
personal | business | wealth management | insurance | mortgage

Pulling the Pieces Together:
 A comprehensive discussion of your estate

	 planning,	tax,	financial	and	health	care	strategies.

Are you sure you have a good, sound plan in place to protect your 
assets and transfer your estate?

Five Star Retirement Communities and Sandy Spring Trust are pleased 
to host a free interactive discussion on how you can pull all the pieces 
together:	estate	planning,	tax,	financial,	fraud	prevention	and	health	care	
strategies.

Join Philip Fish, CFP® and Estate Planning Specialist, and Barbara 
Mulitz,	Trust	Officer	and	Attorney	at	Law,	as	they	share	50	plus	
years	of	experience.		In	this	three-hour	discussion	they	will	provide	
you	the	know-how	to	grow,	protect	and	transfer	your	wealth.		They,	
along with professionals from Five Star Retirement Communities, will 
discuss key strategies of the planning process, including:

• Preparing your estate plan 

• Selection of decision makers

• Supporting your decision makers

• Aging with dignity and support

• Handling incapacity

• Protecting your assets against fraud and scams

• Creating trusts after death to protect your loved ones

Sandy Spring Trust does not provide a substitute for the legal and tax advisors you, your family and business will need.  Our staff works 
closely with your advisors to coordinate your overall plan.

Seating is limited and reservations are required.		Lunch	will	be	served.

Tuesday, June 9, 2015

10:30	am	-	1:00	pm

Aspenwood Senior Living 
Community
14400	Homecrest	Rd.,	Silver	Spring

RSVP	to	Lindsey	Hamilton
301.598.6424	or	lhamilton@5ssl.com

Thursday, June 11, 2015

10:30	am	-	1:00	pm

Five Star Premier Residences of 
Chevy Chase
8100	Connecticut	Ave.,	Chevy	Chase

RSVP	to	Mary	Lawrence
301.915.9217	or	mlawrence@5ssl.com

IN HOME
COMPUTER SOLUTIONS 

Computer & Printer Setup 
Performance Boost 

Virus & Spyware Removal 
Data Backup 

Organize files & Photos 
Hardware/Software Upgrades 

Rob Robinson 

301-244-8731 
rrob21@gmail.com 

Get The Most From Your Computer
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The Rabbi and his wife were assigned to 
their first Congregation to reopen a shul in 
Brooklyn.   They arrived in February, excited 
about their opportunities.  When they  saw 
the Shul it was very run down and needed 
much work.  They set a goal to have 
everything done in time for the Purim 
Service. 
 
They worked hard , repairing, plastering, 
painting, etc.  They were ahead of schedule 
when a severe  snowstorm hit the area.  
After the storm the Rabbi went to the Shul 
and his heart sank when he saw all the 
damage the storm had done to the building.  
A large area of plaster had fallen off the front 
wall of the sanctuary just behind the pulpit.  
The Rabbi cleaned up the mess on the floor 
and headed home. 
 
On the way home he passed a flea market 
and stopped in.  One of the items was a 
beautiful handmade crocheted tablecloth 
with a Mogen David embroidered in the 
center of the tablecloth.  It was just the right 
size to cover the hole in the wall where the 
plaster had fallen off.  He purchased the 
tablecloth. 
 
 
(Article continued on page 8) 

Upcoming JRLW March 

Events 
 
2rd Wed. Na’Amat Reg Mtg  
4th Fri. Conservative Svcs
 Interfaith 
7th Mon.  Newsletter Deadline 
12th Sat Conservative Svcs CH 2 
14th Mon JRLW Board Meeting 
15th Tue Great Songs of the 20th Cent. 
15th Tue. Na’Amat Bd Mtg 
16th Wed Hadassah Meeting  
20th Sun JRLW Breakfast Forum 
23rd Wed B’nai B’rith Bd Mtg  
24th Thu JRLW Singles 
27th Sun Hadassah New Member Tea 
29th Tue Lessons learned from the 
 Holocaust 

 

Religious Services 

Snapshot 

 
JRLW together with Shaare Tefila 
Congregation, are conducting services every 
Sunday morning at 8:45 AM and minyans 
Sun thru Thu 7:30 PM in the Clubhouse II 
Café’. 

  
Friday February 4th evening Conservative 
Shabbat Services 8 PM at Interfaith 
Chapel.  Services will be led by Rabbi Gary 
Fink.  Ed Laskin  will lead the Choir.  Services 
will be sponsored by B’nai B’rith. 
 

(Continued on Page 2) 
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TAKE ME OUT TO THE BALL GAME !                      

           
WASHINGTON NATIONALS vs ATLANTA BRAVES 

THURSDAY, JUNE 25.  BUS LEAVES CLUBHOUSE II at 2:00 pm.  TICKETS  ARE $47.00. 

CALL NEIL ROSS 301-598-2994 FOR INFORMATION 


